
September 2020 Area 53 Chairperson Report 

 

Well, the past three months have flown by, and here we are at our Panel 71 

election assembly.  First I would like to thank you all for the opportunity to serve 

as the Panel 69 Chairperson of Area 53, I look forward to continuing to serve the 

area in some capacity.   

 

I can say it has been an experience, with so many changes & new things to learn. I 

have been attending two different “Zoom” meetings held for Area Chair’s (One out 

of Chicago & The other out of New York).  I have also been attending a series of 

nationwide “Zoom” (AA) meetings that we have been discussing How to conduct 

elections with the Third Legacy (What has worked, what hasn’t, and what should 

we try next).  I have been able to attend some conferences that I would not have 

been able to if it hadn’t been for COVID-19.  Hopefully, I will be attending the 

NAATW (National AA Technology Workshop) on September 12. 

 

As always if you have any questions, comments, concerns – please feel free to 

contact me. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

  

 

 

Ed A. 
Chairperson 
Panel 69, Area 53


